
 
 
September, 2022 
Dear Special Friends, 
     Hello tonight, on Sunday, September 4, 2022, while I’m at home in Lagos, Nigeria,  again. I’ve been 
away in Ghana, ministering all over the country, since the middle of July. I was there for over seven weeks, 
and I was really blessed in all the villages, towns, and cities, traveling everywhere by road. 
     Thanks for always praying for me, and for giving offerings to have a part in what God is doing all over 
Africa. Please keep on helping me, as I need you so very much, and I also pray for YOU, too! 
     In this month of September, I’ll be in the Lagos area, and also in Abuja, capital of Nigeria, in the last 
part of the month.  
     Also, we’re working on the beautiful new “Thought for the Day” calendar for 2023, and it will be the 
32nd edition of the calendar! It’s always printed here in Nigeria, and is in full color, too.  
     The calendar is always ready by October 1 every year. I hope you can get a copy from me personally, 
or see it on E-mail or WhatsApp, month by month. 
     We had a bad accident about three weeks ago in northern Ghana, when we were driving back from a 
big church dedication just after dark, and in heavy rain on Friday, August 12. God protected my faithful 
driver and me, as we felt His angels all around us at that very moment!  
     A 20 passenger bus crashed into us on our left side, then a second crash as it pushed us into a cement 
gutter beside the road. We weren’t hurt, and all the people in the bus were unhurt, praise God! 
     We had turned off the road, planning to stop at a station to wait for the rain to hopefully slacken, so 
we could continue. The bus driver passed a taxi that had been behind us, and his brakes failed, causing 
him to crash into us off the road. 
     We could have been badly hurt, or even killed, but we had our seatbelts on, thank God! Just a few more 
inches, and we would have fallen into the gutter! The wheel under me was hanging over the gutter. 
     My driver knew the best mechanic in the city we were traveling to, as he lives there. He also knew the 
best man to work on the body, spray painting, etc, too. After five days of work, we had my car back, and 
ready to drive for six hours to the next place! 
     We rented a car to drive for two days, to go to minister in a far place, where we’re helping build a 
church, while the car was being worked on. God is so good!!! 
     God provided every need miraculously, to pay for all the repairs, which were very unexpected. He’s so 
very, very faithful, and He’s the Great Provider! 
     We dedicated three more of the churches we’re helping the pastors to build in northern Ghana: Jininsa 
on July 30; Mimima on August 12, and Jonshegu (Tamale)  on August 13.  
     We’ve also started to help a new one in Janania (Church No. 113), and the roof was finished two days 
ago! There are two more we’ll help in the next few days at Gnani (No. 114) and Zaangum (No. 115). There 
are presently six churches under construction in northern Ghana. Praise God for friends like YOU who 
help me! 



     Yes, “S” is for “September,” but the letter “S” is also for the word “SUCCESS,” too! 
I’m praying for YOU to see SUCCESS in your marriage, your education, your business, your job, your 
relationships, your ministry, and every area of your life this month! 
Love, Doris Hokett 
      
      
      
      
                
      
   
 


